
From: Wendy Berkowitz 

Sent: Saturday, May 13, 2017 10:45 AM 

To: McMonigal-St Dennis, Barb (CI-StPaul) <barb.mcmonigal-st.dennis@ci.stpaul.mn.us> 

Subject: WCCO Noise Variance request Hidden Falls 6/10 

 
WCCO should not be granted a noise variance without upper limits. As a resident directly above the park, 
I do not want to hear the event the entire day. I would also like to see the total number of minutes in that 6 
hour window limited to 180 minutes. (I would like less, but I am not unreasonable.) A high noise level for a 
sustained period of time is torture. Noise as a Torture Weapon  
 
Wendy Berkowitz 
14xx Mississippi River Blvd S 
St Paul 

 


